
OCTOBER 2, 2016 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

Have you ever felt the frustration of the Prophet Habakkuk and asked God to intervene to stop injustice? 
What do you think of Jesusõ advice to the apostles that to increase their faith they must live their faith? 

Readings:  Habakkuk 1:2-3; 2:2-4; 2 Timothy 1:6-8, 13-14; Luke 17:5-10 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org Then click the date for the readings you want. 

MON, October 3 
7:00 AM À Joan Frank 
 

TUES, October 4 
St. Francis of Assisi 
7:00 AM À Jack & Betty Kalb and 
   All Souls 
No Eucharistic Adoration  
 

WED, October 5 
7:00 AM    À Gary Betts 
 

THURS, October 6 
St. Bruno, Priest; Blessed Marie Rose 
Durocher, Virgin 
7:00 AM À Deacon Tim LoBianco 
8:45 AM À Charles (Chuck) Neuhaus 
 

FRI, October 7 
Our Lady of the Rosary 
7:00 AM À George Andresen 
 

SAT, October 8 
Vigil of the Twenty-Eighth Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
4:00 PM À  Lloyd & Roger Kafer   
    and Pete Eisbach 
6:00 PM À Ray, Helen, & Joe    
    Brandel 
 

SUN, October 9 
Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 
7:00 AM À James Kasper 
9:00 AM À Ted Beaves and   
    Parishioners 
11:00 AM À Reece Shaw and  
   Donald Schute II 

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 

M 
any authors suggest that faith, in order to be authentic, must 
go òpublic.ó Faith is more than prayer. It is more than a 
profession of belief in God. Faith does not only speak about 

God or discuss what needs to be done. Faith becomes true and authentic when 
prayer and belief and talk are translated into actions that witness to the reality 
of God. Faith becomes real when, through our care and our service, the needy 
know compassion and realize their dignity before God and all others in the 
human community.  

 

When the disciples ask Jesus to increase their faith, he does not tell 
them to enroll in special classes or to study the Law and the Prophets; rather, he 
tells them to move toward service of others because of their relationship with 
him. We increase our faith by living our faith. Faith, he says, has power! Faith 
the size of a mustard seed can move a tree and cast it into the ocean.  Yet, 
even faith does not give us a cause to boast. Faith is Godõs gift. Even if 
expressed well, we have done no more than our duty. Faith teaches us humility, 
for it is Godõs gift, and not something we earn or deserve to have.  Habakkuk 
and all the prophets were quick to defer to God and to rely upon God in good 
times and in bad.  

 

The prophetõs frustration can be quickly heard in todayõs first reading, 
as he calls upon God to bring an end to a bad situation. God assures 
Habakkuk, that his faith will see him through. God speaks similar words to each 
of us who rail at so many things that are wrong in our world. Being just is better 
than being rash, and faith can truly make a difference in our seemingly 
unfixable world. When we are tempted to think only of the negative, take a 
moment to look for the positive! There are so many wonderful people in the 
world and so many genuine acts of charity and sacrifice that take place, but 
they are in danger of being overshadowed by the negative. Faith tells us that 
there is reason for hope! 

 

Vacation:  I want to thank all those who helped at Resurrection while I was 
gone for ten days on vacation. As many know, along with 17 other Dubuque 
area folks we took a trip to Cuba on a People to People tour cruising from 
Miami. By and large it was an enjoyable time in spite of the heat and high 
humidity. The purpose was to meet and interact with average folks largely 
through their business, or through cultural exchanges. Cuba is a very poor 
country and the people take great pride in sharing their music and cultural 
heritage. If you like cars from the 1950s it is an open air museum for cars from 
the mid to late 1950s.  
 

People are free to practice their faith and we witnessed the strong 
faith of the Cuban Catholics at the National Shrine to Our Lady of Cobra. Long 
lines waited for the priests to bless them following morning Mass. We also 
visited the largest Catholic Cemetery in Havana, which still averages forty 
burials a day! Glad to be away but there is no place like home! 

 

Festival Update: With a better idea of expenditures we can now say that the 
2016 festival was the biggest financial success in our history. The profit exceeds 
$104,000.00.  Again congratulations to all who helped to make this festival the 
best in our parish history.  
 

May God bless your coming week! 

     

     Father Joe Hauer, Pastor 
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REST IN PEACE 
Donald M. Cunningham, father of 
Donna (Scott) Schneider, grandfather 
of Jessica and Aaron Schneider; 
Teresa C. Peuvion, mother of Lauren 
(Gary) Reschak, grandmother of 
Anna and Lucy Reschak. 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


IN THE PARISH 
 

RESPECT LIFE SUNDAY 
Pro-life lollipops will be offered in the back of church after 
Mass this weekend. All proceeds benefit the educational 
efforts of Dubuque County Right to Life, Inc.  
The Annual Life Chain will be held Sunday, Oct. 2, from 2ð
3 PM. at the end of Bluff Street where it meets Hwy. 20 in 
Dubuque. Parking is available and signs are provided. Feel 
free to bring a chair if you cannot stand the entire hour. We 
will be standing in silent respect for all human life.  
 

CATHOLIC DIVORCE SUPPORT PROGRAM 

Are you divorced or separated and looking 
for real healing? Do you know someone who 
is? Beginning at 6:30 p.m. on Monday, 
October 10, Resurrection will be hosting a 12-

week divorce support program designed specifically for 
Catholics. Whether the divorce was recent or in the past, this 
program offers insight and healing in a confidential setting. 
Registration is available on-line at https://res-dbq.org/ 
under "upcoming events." For more information, contact Dan  
and Allison Poster at aposter@q.com or 563-543-1578.  

 
OUR FAITH SCHOOL TUITION ORGANIZATION  
OCTOBER 2016: 65% Iowa Tax Credit  
As an Iowa Catholic tax payer, you can help families with 
demonstrated financial need attend any Catholic School in 
the Archdiocese of Dubuque through a contribution to the 
Our Faith School Tuition Organization (STO). Each 
contribution will receive an Iowa tax credit equal to 65 
percent of the donation. The amount you contribute also 
qualifies as a charitable donation on your federal tax 
return. Visit www.OurFaithSto.org or call the Archdiocese of 
Dubuque at 800-876-3546 ext. 219 or 307 to learn 
more.   
 
SINGLE WOMEN! 
Come to dinner at 4:30 p.m. on Sunday, October 9, at 
Vinny Vanucchiõs, 180 Main St., Dubuque. Please contact 
Shirley Seeley at 582-9118 for reservations. We have 
wonderful conversations!  
 
CARD PARTYñSATURDAY, OCTOBER 8 
What:    Card Game Social 
Where: Church Social Space 
When:   Following the 6 p.m. Mass  
Who:     Any parishioner wanting to play cards 
Bring:   A snack or appetizer to share 
Bring:   Your own non-alcoholic beverages 
Bring:   Yourself, a friend, or a foursome 

October 2, 2016 ƴ Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 3 

STEWARDSHIP  
When will I have given enoughñof my income, of my time, 
of my talents? Todayõs Gospel suggests that only total 
stewardship will do: òWhen you have done all you have 
been commanded to do, say, ôWe are useless servants. We 

have done no more than our duty.õó 

STEWARDSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES 

 

MOBILE FOOD PANTRY: SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22 
The Resurrection Community will sponsor a third Mobile Food 
Pantry in the Resurrection School gym on Sat., October 22. 
129 families benefited from the July pantry, and we look to 
assist even more people with the October event. There will 
be two shifts for volunteers: Fri., October 21, from 6-7:30 
p.m., and Saturday morning from 8-11:30 a.m. If you are 
interested in volunteering, you can sign up using the 
volunteer sheets posted on the bulletin board in the Church 
Gathering Space, or you can email Joe Hancock at the 
parish office: DBQ058BK@dbqarch.com. Working at the 
Mobile Food Pantry is a great service opportunity for 
parishioners of every age. 
 

COAT AND BOOT DRIVE 
To celebrate the Year of Mercy, the Parish  Community Life 
Committee is holding a winter coat and boot drive through 
October 16. We welcome donations of clean, gently worn 
jackets and boots of all sizes. Collection containers are 
located in the Social Space. Items will given away at the 
Mobile Food Pantry on October 22. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
SAVE YOUR BLOOD FOR PARISH BLOOD DRIVE 
The last date to donate blood is October 6, 2016, in 
order to participate in the Resurrection Blood Drive to be 
held on Thursday, December 1. More details about the 
blood drive will be available in the coming weeks.  
 

PARISH RESPITE PROGRAM 
The Parish Respite Program is now in place. For those who 
are full-time Caregivers, volunteers are available to sit 
with your loved one for a few hours while you run an 
errand, go shopping, or just need some time off. Our 
program is designed for early-to-mid-stage care. We are 
not equipped to help those who need medical attention 
which a professional caregiver would provide. If you need 
some help, call Mary Schmidt or Deacon Mike Blouin. 

 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Care for the Caregiver will meet Mondays, October 3 & 
10, and Tuesday, October 18, from 2-3 p.m. If you are 
caring for a loved one, please join us! We meet in the 
Upper Room. Enter through the door at the east side of the 
Church next to the statue of the Blessed Mother or off the 
Social Space. If you have any questions, call Deacon Mike 
Blouin or Mary Schmidt at the parish office, 556-7511. 
 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
Prayer Shawl Ministry will meet October 6th, 6:30-8:00 
p.m., in the 2nd floor living room. Anyone interested in 
sharing their talent of crocheting/knitting prayer shawls is 
welcome to attend. The advantage to those in a shawl 
ministry is the gift of working and praying in community, 
and of sharing in the ministry of reaching out together to 
those in need. 

https://res-dbq.org/
mailto:aposter@q.com
http://www.OurFaithSto.org

